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Public Policy Committee – Teleconference
November 4, 2016
10:00 AM – 11:00 AM
Minutes
1.          Call to Order and Introductions-Sara Lowe at 10:02am

2.          Minutes-No minutes to approve as there was no meeting in October

3.        	 Additions / Changes to Agenda-Eliminate review of the tracking record was recommended by Barry due to limited legislative activity related to the election. 

4.	Lobbyist Report-Sandy Jones reported that the 2016 presidential election is dominating the State and Federal legislative landscape currently. The House will be on a 2 week break and then will return to a lame duck session where she does not anticipate there will be much if any activity on legislation impacting our work during that time. She will be attending a Hospice Residence tour with the legislative liaison at Sparrow Hospice today. This is an effort to improve relationships and increase understanding of issues facing hospice residences and the room and board issue specifically. 

4.        	 Executive Director Report -Barry reported that there are several national conferences being held this fall. He attended the NACH conference in Orlando. A new board member was appointed as there was a vacancy in the Palliative Care section. Dr. John Mulder of Holland Home/Faith Hospice was recently appointed to fill that spot.     
           	 
5.        	 Education Committee-Met yesterday. There was 4 people from Hospice there which the committee was pleased by as there had not been significant involvement in prior meetings
6.          State Issues – Barry and a hospice provider provided testimony regarding the proposed Hospice rules after a review with recommendations by the regulatory committee. The agency was grateful for the recommendations and a follow up meeting is taking place this afternoon to continue forward progress on the revised Hospice rules. The association has also requested that the relationship with a Hospice Liaison with MILARA resume-this position is currently vacant and the department is working to fill it now. 
	  

7.  	Federal Issues – Pre-claim review continues to be a very serious issue facing Home Health. It has been delayed in Michigan but in Illinois where it is active there have been 24 HHA that have gone out of business and they anticipate a 50% reduction in total numbers of HHA through closures and acquisitions related to PCR. This is an issue in Michigan due to fraud that has been present and a significant issue in SE Michigan. On the hospice side a draft of legislation from the Chronic Care Work group did not include the recommendation to carve the hospice benefit into the Medicare Advantage plans. This is a result of good advocacy from our members and associations. We need to remain vigilant-this continues to appear to be a question of when not if the carve in will occur. 

8.         Member Segment Reports
		HME & Infusion-No report 	 
Home Health-See above
Private Duty-No report
Hospice – See above

9. 	Action List & Other Business-Barry reports that there has been an initial call to begin a networking group for Hospice Residences-more information will be forthcoming. MHC&HA is now the association listed with the We Honor Veterans program rather than HPCAM. 

10.       Adjournment at 10:47am
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